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SATURDAY 4TH JULY
We are re-opening our café on

Saturday 4th July following strict
government guidelines. We
have refreshed our menu so

there will be new dishes
available. We will have

procedures in place to ensure
yourselves and our staff feel

safe at all times. To start with,
we will not be taking any

bookings, tables will be available
on a first come, first served

basis. All our meals are
homemade and cooked to

order. We will look forward to
seeing you all soon!

PLEASE NOTE: THIS MAY
CHANGE DEPENDING ON
ADVICE GIVEN FROM THE

GOVERNMENT.

KEEP AN EYE OUT FOR LOCAL
STRAWBERRIES AND

POTATOES ARRIVING JULY!

OPENING HOURS
Monday – Saturday: 9am to 5pm

Sunday & Bank Holidays: 10am to 4pm

CONTACT US
Telephone – 01377 271038

Email - hello@farmshopatcranswick.co.uk
Website - www.farmshopatcranswick.co.uk
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The East Riding Covid-19 Archive
We are living in extraordinary times as the Covid-
19 pandemic has changed how we interact with
people and the world around us. Our lives have
changed completely over the past few weeks and
we are asking for your help in creating a
permanent record of this for future generations.

A collection of your experiences
The Archives Service holds records covering many
centuries of East Riding history. We would like your
help collecting items to build a Covid-19 archive to
show how your everyday life has been affected,
including:

photographs
video-logs
diaries and journals
poetry or works of prose
leaflets, posters and handouts

The records can be in a written, printed or digital
format.

How are you coping with being in lockdown? How
has your local area and community changed? What
does your day look like? We would like to hear
from all members of our local East Riding
community to create a full picture of how people
are now living and working.

How to contribute:
We are currently following the Government health
guidelines and the Archives Service in the Treasure
House in Beverley is closed to visitors. We ask that
you keep any items safely until we reopen and staff
are available to take receipt of these. We will make
a further announcement when the service is due to
reopen.

Please contact us if you have any queries at
archives.service@eastriding.gov.uk

Kind regards

Geraldine
Geraldine Gray
Archives Assistant, East Riding Archives
Tel: (01482) 392790
Web: www.eastriding.gov.uk/archives
Twitter: www.twitter.com/ERidingLMA
Facebook: www.facebook.com/ERidingLMA



Maintaining planters and containers – an update
Individuals have managed to maintain their respective
areas whilst observing current Government guidelines.   4
wooden troughs at the top of Main Street have been
cleaned out and replanted as well as the wooden barrel
and hayrack at the corner of Main Street/Hutton Road.
Four narrow wooden planters in front of Chapel have had
additional plants and the two sinks in the Chapel car park
have also been topped up with compost and had new
plants added.

The troughs which were removed from the SPAR frontage
have been reinstated and completely replanted (thanks to
the Manager of SPAR and Skerne Alpine Nurseries).  We
have been assured that in future the staff at SPAR will
water these troughs.

The large wooden planter, donated by a resident last year,
is sited adjacent to a seat on the Green, near Southgate,
and has been planted up by a village volunteer. The large
galvanised farm trough (originally on wheels) has been
sited adjacent to another seat on the same footpath and
planted up.
Work has been carried out on all ground beds in both
Hutton and Cranswick, and Skerne Road/Megginson
Turnpike.

The permanent bed established on the corner of Church
Lane/Mill Street is doing well, as are the four farm troughs
sited at the top of Hutton Road not far from Centenary
Wood. Bluebells and suitable bulbs for areas of Centenary
Wood were offered by a Hutton resident and these were
gratefully accepted and are in course of planting.

Watering our displays
Our team of volunteers care for the many displays and
water them during the drier periods. Watering is a key
task and we are looking for help with the displays at the
top of Main Street and junction with Hutton Road.
These are at the Methodist Chapel – 4 small planters and
2 sinks: Hutton Road / Main Street – barrel with hayrack
above; and Main Street against wall – 4 long planters.
Access to water and use of your own watering can would
be ideal. Frequency depends on the weather. If you live in
this area and are able to assist then please contact either
Gina or Heather on the numbers below.

Station
Although garden maintenance work has been carried out
by individuals – including considerable work on the
banking down to the Car Park – as yet the planned
“carriages” for the replica train have not been installed,
and this idea is on hold at present.

Fund raising
Despite the fact that the Coffee Morning fund raiser in
March could not be held, there have been a considerable
number of cuttings and plants donated by residents.
Some of these have been utilised in various areas around
the village and the remainder are being offered up for
villagers in return for donations.  A large number of
tomato plants were received from two different sources
and these have now all been distributed resulting in
donations of almost £17 which is being utilised to
purchase compost, etc., as required.

Future Meetings
Although members have been able to keep in contact with
each other by phone/e-mail – no meetings have been
held, and none are scheduled at present.

4

For more information on Village in Bloom please contact:
Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com or on 01377 270173 or

Heather Teare at heatherateare@gmail.com or on 01377 270187
All offers of help are welcome.
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We are open, following strict social distancing guidelines. We have
a one way and queuing system in place along with trolley handle
cleaning.  Please do not visit if you or anyone in your household
have Covid 19 symptoms. Thank you.

Please visit our online store. We are able to Kerbside deliver your
essential gardening products including, Garden Furniture, compost,
seeds and plants. Please phone or email your needs. Stay Safe...
https://www.cranswickgardencentre.co.uk/

Burnbutts Lane,  Cranswick, Driffield,
East Yorkshire  YO25 9JN
Open Monday to Saturday  9.00 to 5.30
Sundays  10.00 - 4.00
Telephone - 01377 270272

https://www.cranswickgardencentre.co.uk/
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK
AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON with WANSFORD

MINISTRY TEAM
Rev’d Simon Elliott Vicar 01377 271592 or 07958 398307

E mail: elliottrev66@gmail.com
Mrs Gwyneth Southall Reader 01377 253572
Miss Trish Barker Reader 01377 270091
Mr Martin Adams Reader 01377 270120
Mr Michael Searle Recognised Parish Assistant
Mrs Carol Searle Recognised Parish Assistant

Anyone wishing to arrange a wedding or a baptism please contact Revd Simon Elliott

CHURCHWARDENS
St Peter's, Hutton Cranswick
Dr Robin Freeman 01377 270547
Mr Michael Searle 01377 271566
St Leonard's, Skerne
Mrs Margaret Brennand
01377 252157
Mr Nick Minns 01377 255600

St Mary's, Watton
Mr Tony Pexton 01377 270281
Mrs Joanne Blacker 01377 270228

St Margaret's, Beswick
Mr John Duggleby 01377 270229

All Saints, Nafferton
Mr Michael Anderson 01377 254410
Mr Brian Fairfield 01377 538195

St Mary's, Wansford
Mr John Seaton 01377 255592

Service details
Whilst we are unable to gather in our church
building for worship, we are still meeting each

Zoom Meetings is a popular cloud-based video Sunday using the wonders of modern technology.

Worship is held via Zoom -
there is a short (circa 20 mins) service at 10.00am,
with bible reading and prayers, and then a second
service at 10.45am which adds some hymns.

If you would like to join us for this worship, please e-mail Revd Simon Elliott
(elliottrev66@gmail.com) or Martin Adams (makahesi@btinternet.com) and they will send
you the full details.

We look forward to welcoming you.

Following the recent change in government guidelines, St Peter’s church is now open for

private prayer. We plan to open the building each Sunday between 2.00pm and 3.00pm, with

appropriate social distancing in place. Please note, this is not a public act of worship – church

services as we know them are still not currently allowed. It does, however, offer a chance for you

to spend some time in quiet prayer, in the peaceful setting of our beautiful building.

conferencing application, used primarily by
businesses to host meetings with remote or
international colleagues and clients - the basic
version is also completely free of charge.
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Dear friends,
In August 2009, St Peter’s Church held a
Teddy Bears’ Picnic on the grass in front of
the church. This was the beginning of ‘Mini
X’, our group for pre-school and pre-nursery
children and their parents and/or carers. We
met every Tuesday during term time, 1.30pm
– 2.45pm, and had a Bible story with activity,
refreshments, singing and prayer. Our
numbers attending changed from year to
year: one year we had 14 children with their
adults and this year we had 1 carer with her
1 or 2 children, pre-lockdown.
How times change!
Zoom, zoom, zoom, we’re going to the
moon.
Zoom, zoom, zoom, we’re going very soon.
5, 4, 3, 2, 1 blast off!
This was a favourite song for all of us at ‘Mini
X’ or ‘Music and Story Time.’
Now, of course, we’re having ‘Zoom Services,’
‘Zoom Bible Studies’ and ‘Zoom Meetings’.
How times change!
Change is an essential part of life. We begin
totally dependant upon adult/s, usually
parent/s. As we develop, we begin to take
steps towards independence. For the
fortunate, home is a safe haven from which
adult life is launched.
There are happy times, sad times, successes
and failures, friendships forged and broken,
as we progress from babyhood to adulthood.
How times change!
Over the last 2 decades, chapel and church
congregations have come closer together in
witness to our community. We call ourselves,
‘Churches Together in Hutton Cranswick
Community’. This could not happen without
the close cooperation between our leaders,
Minister and Vicar, and our congregations.
We worship in church and chapel, on the
Village Green, in a barn. We have joint social
events, whether it’s an Epiphany Party or
Lent and Advent Bible Studies or our Men’s

Breakfast Club, at Cranswick Garden Centre.
Our Zoom Services and Bible Study are
chapel and church. We have come a long way
since Reverend Linda Day started a monthly
Songs of Praise on a Saturday evening, in the
Chapel School Room, with Reverend Jenny
Zarek.
How times change!
How are we all coping with our current
changes?
We need to try to keep up to date with the
changes made by the Government. This is for
our protection and, obviously, society’s
protection.
Some are socially isolating; we should all be
practising social distancing.
We now need a face cover when travelling
on public transport.
We can meet in a group of up to 6, socially
distancing.
Some children have returned to school.
Some are coping well. Some are struggling.
Some are frightened.
Some have suffered bereavements.
An emphasis on the importance of our
mental health seems to be a new and much
needed addition to ‘what’s important’.
As a Christian, my faith is my rock and I have
a few ‘go to’ verses.
My favourite is, “Come to me all who labour
and are heavy laden, and I will give you rest.”
Matthew chapter 11 verse 28.
In Psalm 107 verses 27 and 28. “They reeled
and staggered like drunkards; they were at
their wits’ end. Then they cried out to the
Lord in their trouble and he brought them
out of their distress.”
“I can do all things through him who
strengthens me.” Paul’s letter to the
Christians in Philippi, chapter 4, verse 13.
God never changes. We just need to ask him
for help!
Love, Gwyneth.
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Residential Home holds a ‘Celebrate our Carers’ Event

On Friday, 12 June Southlands Residential
Home of Hutton Cranswick held an event
involving all staff and residents to mark
Carers’ Week. The buffet celebration
recognised the hard work and dedication of
more than 45 staff who continued to work
there during the current lockdown.
Managers wanted to go further than
recognising the carers themselves, by
recognising the hard work and dedication of
all staff that had come in throughout the
peak lockdown period to make sure residents
were being looked-after as well as possible
when their families were unable to visit them.
All staff, from carers to those who work
behind the scenes in the kitchen, laundry and
offices were at the buffet celebration on
Friday afternoon.
Managers presented every member of staff
with a personalised certificate, and a thank
you card made by the residents. They also
gave each of them a gift raised by voluntary
donations from local businesses and
individuals, cheered on by the people they
care for.
Megan Cooper, manager at Southlands Residential Home, said “It was important to us to
celebrate Carers’ Week by thanking every member of staff – not just the carers – who have
worked so hard during these difficult times.
I cannot believe how many local business and individuals gave gifts so generously. They have
contributed to so many recent events that it is truly heart-warming that they do not have
donation-fatigue.
The look on my colleagues’ faces when they received their awards made it all so worthwhile;
knowing that the community appreciates their hard work.
It really shows how fantastic it is to live and work in the Driffield area. I would like to thank
everyone who contributed, and who helped make the event such a success.”
As well as donations from families of residents, and other individuals, these local businesses
donated gifts

Foreman’s Garage : James White Butchers : Cranswick Fisheries : Cranswick Garden Centre
: The White Horse : Cranswick Farm Shop : Mole Country Store, Driffield : Nisa Local,
Scarborough Road, Driffield : Frankie’s Cafe, Riverhead : Driffield Hand Car Wash : Cammish
the Butcher : Bell Mills Garden Centre : Bell Mills Cafe : Costcutter, Driffield : Boots the
Chemist, Driffield : Boyes, Driffield : Wilko, Driffield : Yorkshire Trading : Tesco
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church
Sunday Service: Cranswick 10.30

Minister : Rev’d Robert Amos – 01377 252105
Inter-Church Prayer Fellowship

Mondays 9.30 am at 13a Orchard Lane

Dear friends,

This will be my final letter for the Bulletin because as minister of Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church I
have been given permission to ‘Sit Down’ after 37 years of ‘travelling’. The phrase ‘sit down’ goes back to
the late 1700s when Mr Wesley’s preachers reached their ‘riper’ years they asked if they could stop
having to travel from place to place!

I will still be ordained and will lead services and preach and help in any way I can. But I won’t have
responsibility for meetings or administration!

I left school in 1970 and worked mainly in selling and charity work. All useful skills that have helped me in
ministry. I am thankful that I met Kathryn when we were 16 and married 44 years ago. We became youth
leaders and started taking services and I felt a calling to become a Local preacher. One of the ministers
said “Why don’t you offer for the ordained ministry? And after a yearlong process I was accepted and
began 3 years training at The Queen’s College in Birmingham.

The Church does have a sense of humour because they sent me, a Yorkshire man, over the border to
Chorley in Lancashire! I think my twin brother Steven was pleased because on his visits to us he met and
later married Maureen a member of the congregation and still lives there. After 7 years we moved to
the market town of Ormskirk where I served 8 years. I was then told to Go East! to Scarborough and in
2006 after 5 years I came to Driffield as Superintendent minister. I have loved being in this part of the
world and we have felt very much part of the family at Hutton Cranswick.

When I look back over 37 years of ministry, I am thankful for so many things. I have been Invited into
Hutton Cranswick school by Mrs Burkinshaw and the staff to lead School assemblies and I was asked in a
school to talk about my work, a little girl asked, “What do you like best?” I said “Variety”. I have been
privileged to share in many of the special moments in people’s lives such as Baptisms, weddings and
funerals. Working with Revd Simon Elliott and all the friends at St Peter’s as Churches together In ‘On The
Green’ services, Outdoor nativities, fellowships, Bible studies and many more activities.

These past few months have been difficult for our community and our thoughts and prayers are with
those who have lost loved ones. I am thankful for the way the village has rallied round and helped those
in need.

Kathryn and I are looking forward to our move to a new home in Bridlington and having the opportunity
to see more of our children James and Emma, Lottie and Ian and our three
grandsons Grayson, Emmet and Oliver. And when it is safe to do to visit
family and friends in America. We won’t have the opportunity of a farewell
service and fellowship but please be assured that in the words from Paul’s
letter to the Philippians 1:3-5 I thank my God every time I remember you! 4 I
always pray with joy, whenever I pray for you all, 5 because of your
partnership in the gospel from the first day until now.

God bless,

Rev Robert Amos
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 27th May, 2020.
The Meeting was held remotely via Skype and open to the public. The session commenced at 7.19 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Holtby, Kelly, Lock, Richardson (in the chair) Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan,
Teare, Thompson, Wilkinson, Wilson. Parishioner: One

Apologies for absence: Councillor: Poolford. Ward Councillors: Evison, Lisseter, Owen.

The Clerk recorded the minutes.

20/137 Covid-19 Community Support Group – Cllr Teare had received updates from the pod leaders who coordinate
the response for those who need assistance, as a result of the pandemic and self-isolation in the village. It had been
relatively quiet over the month. The main tasks had been collecting monthly prescriptions, shopping and contacting
individuals to check on their wellbeing.

The team was grateful for the support they received from their volunteers and they had not come across any
significant issues which affect the delivery of the service. As lockdown eases and businesses open up again, along
with the local school, there was still an emphasis on social distancing and keeping safe. The Group appreciated the
support of the Parish Council.

The Council recognised the Group was making a positive difference for those in greatest need.

20/138 The Health Protection (Coronavirus, Restrictions) (England) (Amendment) Regulations 2020, relating to
Closure of Burial Grounds was noted.

20/139 Scurf Dyke Solar Farm – Resolved to approve the charitable Deed of Gift from JBM Solar Projects 4 Limited
for a £40,000.00 Gift to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council towards the cost of the installation of a path for both
cyclists and pedestrians (which was lit) to connect Station Road, Cranswick to the Sports and Recreation Association
(SRA). It was noted that if the work was not carried out within 5 years of the date when the Gift was made, any
unexpended balance had to be returned to JMB Solar Projects 4 Limited.

If, for any reason, the Council was unable to carry out the work for reasons beyond its control, then permission from
JBM Solar Projects 4 Limited had to be sought for an alternative initiative prior to spending the Gift
(proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Alderton).

The preferred route of the proposed new path crossed over two fields in private ownership. Cllr Thompson had
contacted one of the landowners, who was supportive of the proposal.
.
20/140 Police – Reports from East Wolds and Coastal and Driffield/Rural for April, 2020 and an information
poster ‘Steps You Can Take to Protect Your Home’ were noted.

The 2020 Rural Safety Conference hosted by Humberside Police, in partnership with the Office of the Police and
Crime Commissioner for Humberside, which was to take place in March, but had to be cancelled due to the Covid-19
pandemic. One of the aims of the conference was to involve those attending in identifying the top 3 community
safety priorities in rural areas. This would have been combined with a similar request to all of the Town & Parish
Councils in rural areas across Humberside.

It was important for the Police to be aware and understand what communities consider to be their most important
priorities in order to develop and direct resources in the most efficient and effective way supporting communities in
becoming self-sustaining, more resilient and safer.

A survey had included a choice of a number of potential community safety priorities, the Council considered the top
3 as: 1. Dwelling burglary, 2. Fly tipping and 3. Theft (including agricultural machinery).
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20/141 Allowances for Parish Councils – The East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Independent Remuneration Panel
(Members’ Allowances Panel) had, following a review of allowances for town and parish councils, which included
consideration of feedback from town and parish councils, had decided that: -

(a) A parish basic allowance should not be paid to town and parish councillors, as the majority of town and
parish councillors saw their role as voluntary and

(b) In relation to travelling and subsistence allowances, the Panel has recommended that allowances should be
paid in accordance with the East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Members’ Allowances Scheme rates, for
specific responsibilities and duties outside of the town or parish boundary.

To comply with the Local Authorities (Members’ Allowances) (England) Regulations 2003 the parish council, in
establishing a members’ allowances scheme, had to publish a Public Notice and make available a copy of the Panel’s
report. It was Resolved to approve the Public Notice, as presented and publish the Panel’s report (proposed Cllr
Richardson/seconded Cllr Alderton).

20/142 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:

(a) 20/00637/PLF: Construction of new vehicular and pedestrian access at Land to the North and West of 17
Station Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QZ – Full Planning Permission –
Approved – 2 Conditions.

(b) 19/04321/STPLF: Construction of a solar farm and battery storage facility, together with all associated
works, equipment and necessary infrastructure at Land North East of Eastfield Farm, Stockbridge Lane,
Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9RB – Full Planning Permission – Approved – 10
Conditions.

(c) 20/00627/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to side and alterations to existing attached garage to
form additional living accommodation and proposed summer house to be retained (Part Retrospective)
at 13 Southgate, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QX – Full Planning Permission –
Approved – 3 Conditions.

20/143 Planning Applications:

(a) 20/01260/PLF: Change of use of land for siting of camping pods at Land South of Highfield Farm,
Southburn Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9AF – Full Planning Permission –
Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Teare).

(b) 20/01320/VAR: Variation of Condition 17 (Approved Plans) of planning permission 17/02572/PLF
(Erection of 3 dwellings and a detached garage and alterations to existing outbuilding, following
demolition of existing dwelling and part of outbuilding) at Site of Gartholme, 13 The Green, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QU – Variation of Condition – Resolved – Not to object to the
application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(c) 20/01369/TCA: HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA - Remove 1 no. Lawson Cypress tree, 1 no. Purple Leaved
Plum and smaller mixed species tree group (TG1), to stop the influence of the trees on the soil below
building foundation level and provide long term stability to the property (9 Mill Street) , 11 Mill Street,
Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PU – Tree Works in Conservation Area (e-mailed to Cllrs
06/05/2020). Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Sibley-
Calder/seconded Cllr Kelly).

20/144 East Riding of Yorkshire Community Tree Planting Fund – Deferred to the next meeting.

20/145 VE Day – It was noted that the East Riding Libraries had requested if the Council had any photographs or
anecdotal memories of the celebrations held in the village on the 8th May, 1945.

20/146 East Riding of Yorkshire Love Your High Street Fund – It was noted that East Riding of Yorkshire Council had
relaunched its ‘Love Your High Street Fund’, to help more businesses across the area in these challenging times. It
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had been expanded to cover the whole of the East Riding area and was still predominantly aimed at the ‘high street’
– including villages and rural businesses which offered a service to their local community. The Fund would offer
100% grants of up to £10,000.

20/147 East Riding Local Plan Review – It was noted that Local Plan policies and evidence base documents were
being updated together with finalising the site assessment of land bids to be considered for allocation. A Draft Local
Plan consultation was still anticipated to take place in Autumn, 2020.

20/148 Impact of the coronavirus on the Village – The Council supported a suggestion from a resident to promote
making a record of the impact of coronavirus on the village.

20/149 Noticeboards – Cllr Mrs Simpson was to arrange for the new noticeboard to be installed in Centenary Wood.
Cllr Swan was to confirm the position regarding the noticeboard in Hutton and the Clerk was to progress the
installation of the replacement notice board currently sited opposite the pond.

20/150 Communication Strategy – Cllr Swan was to provide some statistics on usage of the new website to the next
meeting.

20/151 In-Bloom – Noted the Annual Report, 2019 and latest update provided by Cllr Mrs Simpson.

20/152 SRA – Cllr Mrs Simpson reported that, in line with coronavirus safety guidance, received from the Village Hall
Association, some outdoor activities had restarted including, tennis(singles), table tennis, the flying of drones and
the general use of the playing fields for exercise. The hall remained closed.

20/153 New footpath on The Green – Cllr Teare had provided a plan showing two options for the provision of a new
footpath on The Green, to help reduce risks for children and parents whilst crossing over the corner of The Green
and Hobman Lane to and from the School. A guide estimate was noted. It was Resolved to further explore and work
up a proposal for footpath two (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Wilkinson).

20/154 Gatehouse Lake – The Council had received the annual lease fee from the Gatehouse Lake Angling Club and
noted the minutes of the Club’s AGM meeting and financial statement for 2019-20.

20/155 Precept – Noted the receipt of the first half of Precept from East Riding of Yorkshire Council.

20/156 Monthly budget reports and bank statements/reconciliation – Noted.

20/157 To approve payment of accounts: -

Resolved – To approve payment of accounts as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Wilson).

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat  VAT

Total
(including

VAT

April Payments: Invoices received after the publication of the April agenda and approved at the Meeting (20/113)

3473 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services
Resurfacing paths in Centenary Wood (20/075 (b)(a) -
20/086) 1966.00 393.20 2359.20

3474 ERNLLCA Membership subscription to ERNLLCA and NALC 748.54 748.54

Total 2714.54 393.20 3107.74

May Payments

3475 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services
Replace rotten gatepost at entrance to Centenary
Wood; Cutting Greens on 14th and 28th April, 2020 366.00 73.20 439.20

3476 Opus Energy
Pond - Electricity standing charge/usage 1st April,
2020 to 6th May, 2020 14.37 0.72 15.09

3477 Administration Salary and expenses 494.07 20.80 514.87

3478 The Open Spaces Society Annual subscription 45.00 45.00

Total 919.44 94.72 1014.16
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20/158 Attendance of Meetings – Section 85 of the Local Government Act 1972 - Vacation of office by failure to
attend meetings was noted. It was Resolved to grant a leave of absence to any councillor that was unable to attend
a Council meeting for a period of six months, as a result of difficulties due to the COVID-19 restrictions. The period of
the leave of absence was until the end of the COVID-19 restrictions. (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson).

20/159 Correspondence - The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) Insights from Came & Company Local Council Insurance - Cyber Security - Unoccupied Buildings - Useful

Resources.
(b) Update from East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Head of Streetscene Services, on the delivery of front-line

services.
(c) ERNLLCA Newsletter, April, 2020.
(d) ERNLLCA Newsletter 2, May, 2020.
(e) Keeping People with a Learning Disability and/or Autism People Connected.
(f) COVID-19 - information from Sir Greg Knight MP concerning the government’s new regulations for social

distancing, which took effect from the 13th May, 2020.
(g) COVID-19 - the Community Response in the East Riding of Yorkshire to the Coronavirus (COVID-19) Pandemic

- A Further Update.
(h) East Riding Safeguarding Adults Board (ERSAB) COVID-19 Newsletter for May, 2020.
(i) ERNLLCA Newsletter 3, May, 2020.

20/160 Confirmed the next meeting was to be held on 24th June, 2020, by Skype, commencing at 7.00 pm.

There being no further business, the Meeting closed at 8.10 pm.

Thank you George McGowan for this beautiful photograph of our village green, how lucky we are
to live in such a beautiful place. Thank you George for sharing your pictures with us, I really
enjoy looking at them over my morning coffee . . . . !
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 27th May, 2020.

The Meeting was held remotely via Skype and open to the public. The session commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Holtby, Kelly, Lock, Richardson (in the chair) Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan,
Teare, Thompson, Wilkinson, Wilson. Parishioner: One
Apologies for absence: Councillor: Poolford. Ward Councillors: Evison, Lisseter, Owen.
The Clerk recorded the minutes.

20/116 Election of a Chairman – Cllr Richardson was proposed by Cllr Thompson, seconded by Cllr Swan and duly
elected as Chairman.
.
20/117 Receive Declaration of Acceptance of the Chairman – It was agreed the Declaration of Acceptance could be
received at the next meeting.

20/118 Election of a Vice Chairman – Cllr Thompson was proposed by Cllr Richardson, seconded by Cllr Swan and
duly elected.

20/119 Minutes – Resolved that the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on the 22nd April, 2020 be approved
and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Wilson/seconded Cllr Wilkinson).

20/120 Delegations –
(a) Gatehouse Lake Committee as an Advisory Committee,
(b) Delegation of powers and duties of the Council to the Clerk, in consultation with the Chairman and Vice-

Chairman, as a contingency plan, in case communication was not possible through Skype, e-mail or by
telephone (minute 20/066).

Resolved to re-affirm the above delegations (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Wilson).

20/121 Terms of reference for the Gatehouse Lake Committee
1. The Committee is Advisory with the Full Council making final decisions.
2. The Committee shall meet four times a year as a minimum.
3. The quorum is 50% of the Membership.
4. To recommend the strategy to manage the Lake in the best interests of the Community.
5. To oversee all actions taken at the Lake.
6. To identify organisations that the Council could work with, in partnership, in managing the Lake.
7. To recommend financial investment requirements for the Lake.
8. To review the Terms of Reference of the Committee at the first meeting of the Committee, after the

Annual Meeting of the Council and make appropriate recommendations to the Council.
Resolved to re-affirm the above Terms of Reference for the Gatehouse Lake Committee (proposed Cllr
Thompson/seconded Cllr Wilson).

20/122 Appoint members of existing committees – Resolved to appoint Councillors Poolford, Richardson, Wilson
and Ben Thurlow and Tanya Thurlow, as members of the Gatehouse Lake Committee (proposed Cllr
Richardson/seconded Cllr Wilson).

20/123 Appoint members of Working Groups
(a) Emergency Planning: Councillors Richardson, Sibley-Calder and Swan.
(b) Parish Paths: Councillor Poolford.
(c) Village Pond: Councillors Alderton and Sibley-Calder.
(d) Village Show: Councillor Teare.
(e) Garden Allotments: Councillors Poolford and Swan.
(f) Farming Allotments: Councillors Poolford, Richardson and Thompson.

Resolved to re-affirm the above appointments (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Richardson).

20/124 Standing Orders and Financial Regulations – Resolved to adopt the documents, as presented (proposed Cllr
Swan/seconded Cllr Richardson).
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20/125 Review of arrangements (including legal agreements) with other local authorities, not-for-profit bodies
and businesses – Resolved to re-affirm the current arrangements for the management of the farming allotments
(proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Swan).

20/126 Appointment to Outside Bodies:
(a) In Bloom: Councillor Mrs Simpson (Monthly update).
(b) Hutton Cranswick Sports and Recreation Association: Councillor Swan (Monthly Update).
(c) Beverley & North Holderness Internal Drainage Board: Councillor Richardson (ERYC appointment) (Update

following a Board Meeting).
(d) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) Councillor Richardson (Update

following District/Annual Meeting).
Resolved to re-affirm the above appointments (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Richardson).

20/127 Asset Register – Resolved to adopt the Register, as presented (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr
Swan).

20/128 Insurance Policy – Resolved to re-affirm the insurance policy for the period 1st October, 2019 to the 30th

September, 2020 (minute 19/207 refers) (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

20/129 Council’s and/or staff subscriptions to other bodies: -
(a) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA).
(b) Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE).
(c) Society of Local Council Clerks (SLCC).
(d) Fields in Trust.
(e) The Open Spaces Society.

Resolved to make the above subscriptions (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Wilson).

20/130 Complaints Procedure – Resolved to adopt the procedure, as presented (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded
Cllr Thompson).

20/131 Policies, procedures and practices, in respect of its obligations under freedom of information and data
protection legislation – Resolved to adopt the Freedom of Information Policy, the Model Publication Scheme, the
Document Retention Policy, the Privacy Policy, the General Privacy Notice and the Council Privacy Notice, as
presented (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Richardson).
20/132 Press and Media Policy – Resolved to adopt the policy, as presented (proposed
Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Mrs Simpson).
.
20/133 Disciplinary Policy – Resolved to adopt the policy, as presented (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr
Thompson).

20/134 Expenditure under Section 137 (1) of the Local Government Act 1972 (S137) – Section 137 gives a Council
the power to spend a limited amount of money for purposes not otherwise authorised. The expenditure had to be,
in the Council’s opinion, in the interests of, and would bring direct benefit to, the Parish or any part of it, or all, or
some of its residents. Any spend under S137 had to be contained within the Council’s existing budget.
It was noted that the estimated expenditure of S137 for 2020-21 was within the Council’s annual limit for S137.

20/135 Authorisation of Cheque Signatories – Resolved that the following remain as cheque signatories: Cllr
Richardson, Cllr Mrs Simpson, Cllr Swan, Cllr Thompson and the Clerk (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr
Richardson).

20/136 Date and Time of Meetings – Resolved that meetings were held on the 4th Wednesday of each month, with
the following exceptions: in general, there was no meeting in August and in December the meeting was to be held
on the 3rd Wednesday. All meetings to commence at 7.00 pm (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Richardson).

There being no further business, the Meeting closed at 7.19 pm.
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Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council

Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson
Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,

Cranswick, YO25 9RA
Tel; 01377 270058

e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 279863
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248
Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893

Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Andrew Wilson
Tel: 270908
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 22ⁿd July 2020

starting at 7.00pm on a Skype conference call
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda, the
public and councillors may ask questions or make statements

(limited to 3 minutes per person).

For further information please contact the Parish Clerk
The Agenda is available on the Notice Boards and on

Hutton Cranswick Website and Facebook Community page.
There are the May minutes in this Bulletin.

Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. There are a number of
plots currently available.
If you would like to rent an allotment of approximately 1/10th
of an acre for £15.00 per year, please fill in an application form
and send it to
Steve Sanderson, Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.
An application form is available on the council’s website. When
a plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

The Play Park remains closed
for the foreseeable future.

The Parish Council is seeking
guidance from ERYC and

playground operators as to
what is required to be done in
order to open the park safely.

HUTTON CRANSWICK
6th Annual VILLAGE SHOW
Sunday 26th July 2020
huttoncranswick.com/villageshowCANCELLED

With sadness we announce cancellation of the
2020 Hutton Cranswick Village Show due to
coronavirus (Covid-19).

The mechanics of delivering a safe and socially
distanced event has proved too much for the small
volunteer group. Thank you for your continued
support, it means a great deal.

We are looking forward to bringing the
show back in 2021 on Sunday 25th  July.

Visit our new website for easy access to all current
planning applications in the area.

https://huttoncranswick.com/current-planning-applications-2020/
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Well, I have to say what an absolute pleasure it has been to see so many people using the fields at
the SRA for exercise, and starting to use the sports facilities once more.

Loads of parents teaching children to ride bikes, practicing football at the nets and using the
exercise beams. We have now received an extra set of goal posts with a grant from the football
foundation so should be able to have 3 pitches in use with the possibility of 4 teams on a Saturday
plus juniors and Sunday adult teams. Big thanks to everyone who has come down to the field over
the lockdown period to help with maintenance, often working for hours in isolation, everyone one of
them doing amazing jobs . . . Bill on the tennis courts, Matthew doing the fence repairs and the
cricket square, Tim repairing the astro turf boarding and cutting the grass on the field, Denise
doing a clubhouse deep clean. Simon and Gina for offering to paint but that may have to wait. The
Bloomers are doing a great job on the gardens and Tara with the children’s garden . . . . It’s all
looking amazing and should be in great shape for when we can reopen.

We’ve received a grant from the Football Association of £5,000 to develop and maintain three
adult football pitches. We’ve also received a grant from the Football Foundation for a new set of
adult goalposts and a full set of junior goalposts. We’re looking towards getting the fields ready for
play in the near future, we still don’t know when that will be as it is dependant upon when we can
open the changing rooms and showers. We will have three Hutton Cranswick Adult teams and
Middleton Rovers playing this year.

Archery and Tennis are open with Covid restrictions, as is the Drone Club. We’re still uncertain as
to what is happening with Cricket.

We are still unsure as to when indoor events can resume and hopefully we will receive further
guidance from the East Riding Village Halls Association in the not too distant future. Grants are
being applied for to assist with general running of the facility as we are now losing £800 per month
due to lost clubroom income. On top of that there is no income from Quiz Nights and our
fundraising activities which greatly helped us to improve the facilities. Having said that, huge, huge
thanks to everyone who is supporting us by using the outdoor facilities, or helping in any way.

Stay safe, Mike
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June brought our second stay at home camp
which we dubbed – Not Goathland 2020. We
again challenged our young people to camp
over the weekend in a tent or den they built
inside.

Over the weekend we gave plenty of challenges
to them, to name but a few; making a postcard
to someone you love, a sheep craft (where they
could make it however they wanted), design
your own pizza and making Australian damper
bread (as one of our leaders should have been
on the holiday of a lifetime in Australia).

One leader set the bar high by mimicking
climbing the 199 steps to Whitby Abbey in a
park near her house, and getting the young
people to do the same at home.

You may have seen families walking round the
village in disguise as we used the what3words
app to set a treasure trail round the village and
we told them not to be spotted by others as
they went! The trail lead to sunflower seeds
that could be taken home and planted, and will
be judged on Yorkshire Day - 1st August.

The leaders ran a virtual campfire and provided
entertainment by making a video of themselves
all getting wet. All in all everyone who joined us
had a great weekend!

If you want to be in touch
cranswickscouts@gmail.com

A volunteer is needed to deliver The Bulletin to
properties at the top of Main Street, the
Beverley Road and Burn Butts Lane. If you are
interested, please contact Gary on:
07795202559.

The Bulletin team would like to thank Carol for
all her years as a delivery volunteer. Her
contribution has been much appreciated.
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DG ELECTRICAL

Danny Gladstone
City & Guilds 17thEdition Electrician

All types of Domestic, Industrial and Commercial
work undertaken including fitting of new sockets,
provision of outside lighting and house rewiring.

PAT testing

07761342476
danny_gladstone@live.co.uk

Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising,
The Bulletin is produced and delivered

monthly by our team of volunteers.
If you need help with

Advertising, contact Frank on 270470;
Deliveries - Gary on 07795 202559

Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333.
If you would like to send an item/advert for publication

please email this to ourvillages@hotmail.com where it will
be picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard, who will

do their best to acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days.
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by

the 18th of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee
inclusion. Did you know you can also view a colour copy of

the Bulletin on the village website www.huttoncranswick.com

When contacting any of our advertisers please tell them that
you saw their advert in The Bulletin.

Printed by Alma Printers, Driffield YO25 6LL
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Rainforest Descriptions by Year 6 Pupils
The eerie vines shiver in the occasional breeze that sweeps through the sea green
ocean of undergrowth. Towering mahogany trees bow as the jade leaves whisper as
if they understand each other. Daylight dances through the gaps that the lush
olive-green vegetation did not cover properly. Silently, vines and ivy wrap
themselves around brown trees, as if a snake coiling around its prey. While the
balmy rain gently pitter patters on the nile-green palm-like leaves, the humid
atmosphere hits my body as if I just belly flopped into a pool. Delicate tender
fruits camouflage themselves in the dense vegetation hiding them from view.
By Anna

Twisting and twirling through the bulky branches are lush green leaves the size of
snakes. That shocking damp scent invades your nostrils as you walk through out
the nile-green forest. Many more ancient trees dangled overhead dropping leaves
wherever you go. Squelchy mud, that embraces your feet, is like a spider wrapping
you in a silky cocoon. Towering trees welcome the glow of the morning sunrise out
of the canopy of hazel sticks.
By Emily

Bold scarlet flowers shine like spots of blood in contrast to the dark emerald leaves.
Slowly waves of water swirl over the damp rocks on their journey to the Amazon
river. Waving, the nile-green leaves hang over, the river and the slimy rocks, blocking
out the sun light from above, making the ground seem as though it is in a never-
ending twilight.
Slowly, the white mist descended like a ghostly shroud enveloping all in its path. As
the cold fingers of mist opened and closed around the dense green carpet it left
tiny, shining diamonds in its wake.
By Jake

Rushing down the slippery, mossy rocks, the transparent river plunges into some scattered, luscious leaves.
Swept away by the navy-blue river, the verdant leaves float out of sight. By the azure water, are droopy,
emerald and ruby leaves hanging from various branches. Along with the leaning leaves there is a beige
twisted branch that curves upwards towards the shining sunlight. In the atmosphere, there is a layer of
mist hovering above the leaf-covered tree branches. While smelling all the fresh leaves, you can feel the
heat sticking to you. The vast leaves are as green as an emerald stone freshly surfaced from its rocky
grave.
By Kate
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Find out how you can join in
Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,

At rear of White Horse Inn,
Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

See website for more information
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club/

We welcome NEW MEMBERS!
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